Social Profit Network
Dr. V, his staff at Aravind Eye Care System, and Social Profit Network (SPN) are working with SEVA Foundation to proliferate sustainable eye care systems throughout the developing world. 

SEVA, which is the Sanskrit word for “service,” was created in 1978 by a team of people who helped to eradicate small pox as part of the World Health Organization’s small-pox campaign. They founded SEVA to tackle major health problems, making blindness prevention and cure their initial focus. 
Since then, SEVA has become a major force in the eradication of blindness, supporting eye care projects and hospitals that have restored sight to more than two million blind people through low cost or free surgery and public health ophthalmology. Seva programs build partnerships with locally trained personnel who plan and manage direct services in India, Nepal, Tibet, Cambodia, Bangladesh, and Tanzania.

The Center for Innovation in Eye Care 

Hosted by the Seva Foundation, the Center for Innovation in Eye Care is a global action network of eye health organizations and affiliated professionals who seek to reduce avoidable blindness through sustainable programs. The center is positioned to target strategic issues vital to the success of the World Health Organization campaign: Vision 2020—The Right to Sight. Between now and the year 2020, this campaign aims to save the sight of 100 million people who otherwise would go blind and to put in place the systems to maintain services at the required levels around the world.

The center’s Sustainability Project takes on the entrepreneurial challenge of teaching international donors and programs to go beyond “service” development and move toward “sustainability” development. Currently, few programs are setting themselves up to thrive when initial donations are gone. 

The center’s Sustainability Project strengthens all aspects of sustainability—quality services, management systems, leadership—with a focus on financial sustainability. This refocusing requires a significant change in how service programs and their financial supporters plan and act. Therefore, the project is growing to involve international organizations and local programs that can help make sustainability a goal. 

Aravind is a central resource, guide, and catalyst for the development of this initiative. Key to our work is strengthening regional training and consultation centers in other parts of South Asia, Africa, and Latin America that work with all levels of personnel, from grassroots traditional healers to ministers of health. The short-term impact will be higher-volume services that reach people in desperate need. The long-term result will be resilient sustainable services that prevent millions more people each year from going blind and staying blind. 

 

